
AFFORDABLE HOUSING COMMISSION 
 

The special meeting of the City of Loveland Affordable Housing Commission was held at the 
Loveland Municipal Building in the City Managers Conference Room on  

May 16, 2012 

PRESENT AT THE MEETING: 
 
Commissioners:        Chris Jessen, Marija Weeden-Osborn, Renee Salza, and Pamela McCrory  
Staff Liaison:    Alison Hade 
Guest:        Mike Todd, resident 
Council Liaison:     John Fogle               
 
ABSENT FROM THE MEETING: 

 
Commissioners:  Debbie Doyel, Jenny Mishler, Angie Shafranek, Ted Schlagenhauf, and  
                                     Scott Bader 
 

These minutes are a general summary of the meeting. 
 
CALL TO ORDER  
Chair Jessen called the meeting to order at 5:20 pm.   
 
APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES 
Commissioner McCrory made a motion to approve the April 12th meeting minutes.  Vice Chair 
Weeden-Osborn seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
None  
 
CITY COUNCIL LIAISON UPDATE 
None 
 
ARTSPACE DISCUSSION 
Staff Liaison Hade handed out ArtSpace’s reply to the Commission’s questions (attached).  Chair 
Jessen stated that the Commission has had an adequate discovery period and ArtSpace answered 
most questions of concern during their presentation.  Councilor Fogle stated that ArtSpace needs to 
include the Housing Authority in the selection process and not jeopardize the work that the Housing 
Authority has established in Loveland. 
Commissioners were still concerned over the eligible categories and in what order tenants would be 
chosen.  A call was placed to Felicia Harmon with ArtSpace to find out what ranking the eligible 
categories would be given.  She said she thinks priority would be given to local eligible residents who 
are artists.  The Commissioners asked that she get a letter from ArtSpace that stated that.   
 
CDBG ALLOCATION ON 2011 CARRY-OVER AMOUNT 
Staff Liaison Hade stated that she called every current grant recipient for 2011-2012 grant year to see 
if they could use more money for the same or a similar project.  Most agencies responded that they 
could and the result was that the carry over amount of $54,897 would be reallocated for the 
attached projects.  Chair Jessen made a motion to take $3,023 from the 2012 allocated amount for 



Habitat for Humanity and adding it back into the 2011 reallocated amount, making the 2011 amount 
for Habitat $13,025 and the 2012 amount $24,977 and adding the overage from the 2011 amount of 
$327 to Larimer Home Improvement Program Emergency Funds making the total for LHIP Emergency 
Funds $3,327.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Salza and passed unanimously. 
 
DISCUSSION OF A POTENTIAL SENIOR HOUSING PROJECT 
Staff Liaison Hade informed the Commissioners of a potential Senior Housing development being 
proposed.  It will have 120 units at 60% Area Median Income qualified.  It will be located near the NW 
corner of Taft and 8th Street.  She will present it to the AHC for approval when the developer has 
completed the application. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Commissioner Thompson has resigned.  His appointment expires 6-30-2014.  The AHC currently has 
two open positions. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Chair Jessen adjourned the meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Beverly Walker 
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